15. Now that you are a born-again child of God (John 3:17) you need spiritual food to live and grow.

What kind of spiritual food do you need?

THE WORD OF GOD. (Matthew 4:4)

### a) Read your Bible daily

This is the first spiritual food source. Start by reading the gospel of John through, one chapter per day. Write the verse of the study you are busy with down and keep that piece of paper with you throughout the day to help you memorize the verse. There are four other ways for you to grow spiritually.

### b) Pray every day

Speak to God open heartedly.

c) Attend where possible every church service and gathering A church where the Bible is the foundation and Jesus Christ are honoured.

### d) Be obedient to God

If you are uncertain about something and you're not sure if it's right or wrong, just ask yourself "What would Jesus do?"

### e) <u>Testify</u>

Tell everyone what Jesus did for you!

Behold, I stand at the door, and knock: if any man hears my voice, and open the door, I will come in to him, and will sup with him, and he with me.

Revelation 3:20



# 1

## Memo

### WHAT HAPPENED TO ME?

Verse to memorize: Revelation 3:20

Search for the answers to the questions in your Bible or New Testament. If it says John 1:12, the Gospel according to John, Chapter 1, verse 12 is meant. Read the verses in your Bible and write the answers down in your own words. If you only have a New Testament Bible, the Old Testament verses in these studies are typed out; you will only have to look up the New Testament verses.

1. When I accepted Jesus' personal invitation, I became a

CHILD of God. (John 1:12)

- 2. Christ coming into the life and heart of a person is a personal matter between Christ Jesus and the one that receives Him, this is described by Jesus is Revelation 3:20.
  - a) Who is knocking on the door? (Revelation 3:20)

### **JESUS**

- b) Who must answer to His voice? **I MUST, AND ANYONE ELSE**
- c) What does He want you to do? TO OPEN UP TO HIM

d) What will He do if you open the door?

### **HE WILL COME IN**

e) How can you open the door? (Revelation 3:20)

## TO BECOME CONVERTED, TURN AROUND 180° AWAY FROM MY SIN AND TOWARDS GOD

f) Have you opened the door for Him?

### YES (UNSURE ANSWER, GO THROUGH BASICS AGAIN)

g) Where's Jesus now at this moment?

### **IN MY LIFE OR HEART**

3. The Son of man came to seek and to save because we are

**LOST**. (Luke 19:10)

4. What caused the lost state we are in according to Romans 3:23?

#### **EVERYONE HAS SINNED (PS.51:7)**

5. What is, according to the Bible, the wages of sin? (Romans 6:23)

### **DEATH. THIS IS THE ETERNAL DEATH (HELL)**

6. Who has already paid for your sins? Isaiah 53:6 says:

"All we like sheep have gone astray; we have turned every one to his own way; and the Lord hath laid on him the iniquity of us all." (Also read Romans 5:8-9)

#### **JESUS CHRIST**

7. What did God do when you confessed your sins to Him? (1 John 1:9) Don't confuse 1 John (one of John's letters), close to the end of the New Testament, with the gospel according to John.

## (MICA 7:19, PSALM 103:12) FORGAVE ME, HE WILL CAST ALL MY SIN INTO THE SEA

8. What should be done with the sins that you have already sought forgiveness for? Isaiah 55:7 says:

"let the wicked <u>forsake his way</u>, and the unrighteous man his thoughts: and let him return unto the Lord, and he will have mercy upon him; and to our God, for he will abundantly pardon." (Underline the parts which tell you what to do with your sins.)

- 9. According to Ephesians 2:8-9 the only way to be saved is: (mark the correct answer)
  - a. Doing good works
  - b. Trying to do what is right
  - c. Accepting forgiveness through faith
- 10. After being saved and becoming a new creation in Christ Jesus, God's purpose for us is to **DO GOOD WORKS**. (Ephesians 2:10)
- 11. Who do we come to know through Jesus Christ? (John 14:6-9)

### **GOD THE FATHER**

- 12. 1 John 5:13 says: "that ye may know / think / hope that ye have eternal life" (underline the correct answer)
- 13. Where will you go if you died today? **HEAVEN**. (John 6:45-47)
- 14. Explain shortly how you know that you are a child of God:

REPENTED OF SIN, ACCEPTED CHRIST AS SAVIOUR, RECEIVED ETERNAL LIFE

### **HIS SHEEP**

b) To be the Lord's sheep (verse 27) you must know His voice,

be known by Him and FOLLOW HIM.

Walking with God means to resist temptation, to obey God and to follow Jesus. Further guidelines for a successful spiritual life will be handled in the next studies.

There hath no temptation taken you but such as is common to man: but God is faithful, who will not suffer you to be tempted above that ye are able; but will with the temptation also make a way to escape, that ye may be able to bear it.

1 Corinthians 10:13



## Memo

### A WALK WITH GOD

Text to memorize: 1 Corinthians 10:13

After a baby is born it must start to grow. An important step in this process is learning to walk. This is also spiritually true. The child of God must learn to walk with God. In describing the Christian's life as a "walk with God" shows that the Christian life is a relationship with God that moves forward and doesn't stand still. Micah the prophet said that to "walk humbly with thy God" is one of the basic needs in a human life.

"He hath showed thee, O man, what is good; and what doth the Lord require of thee, but to walk humbly with thy God?" Micah 6:8

- Now that you've started reading the Gospel of John, you will notice quite a few terms that means the same as "walking with God". Name a few:
  - a. John 8:12 HE THAT FOLLOWS ME
  - b. John 1:37 FOLLOWED JESUS
  - c. John 2:5 DO WHAT HE SAYS
  - d. John 5:14 SIN NO MORE
- 2. Who resists our walk with God? (1 Peter 5:8)

THE DEVIL (PERSON OR INSTRUMENT OF THE DEVIL)



What did the devil do in Matthew 4:1?

### THE DEVIL TEMPTED JESUS

4. Did Jesus yield to the temptation? (Hebrews 4:15)

### <u>NO</u>

Is sin and temptation the same thing? NO (Temptation says "do you want to?" Sin says "I want to")

5. What should we do when tempted by the devil?

James 4:7 a. SUBMIT TO GOD

- b. **RESIST THE DEVIL**
- 6. What is sin? Write the answer in your own words. (Read 1 John 3:4 and James 4:17)

SMOKING, SWEARING, STEALING, LAWLESSNESS, NEGLECTING TO DO GOOD WHEN I KNOW TO DO THE RIGHT THING

 Isaiah 59:2 says: "but your iniquities have separated between you and your God, and your sins have hidden his face from you, that he will not hear."

The only thing that can separate me from God is: SIN OR

### **UNRIGHTEOUSNESS**

8. Is it possible for a Christian, through the power of God, to stop himself from sinning deliberately? (1 John 3:9)

**YES** 

9. What is God's promise to us when we are tempted to sin? (1 Corinthians 10:13)

### HE WILL MAKE IT POSSIBLE TO BEAR OR RESIST THE TEMPTATION

10. What is the reason for John writing what he wrote in

1 John 2:1? <u>THAT WE SHOULD NOT SIN (IF WE DO SIN WE HAVE AN ADVOCATE – JESUS CHRIST)</u>

- 11. What should a Christian do if he commits a sin? 1 John 2:1 (mark the correct answer)
  - a. Say you couldn't help yourself.
  - b. Hiding your sins and pretending it never happened.
  - c. Immediately going to Jesus, asking forgiveness and continue to live your life for God.
  - d. To give up and say that it doesn't help to serve God.
- 12. If a Christian sinned and he repented of that sin, what will God then do? (1 John 1:9)

FORGIVE HIM. (WHEN DOES GOD FORGIVE? "IMMEDIATELY". HOW DOES GOD FORGIVE? "UNCONDITIONALLY". HOW SHOULD WE FORGIVE? "LIKE GOD" EPH. 4:32)

13. To know God's Word and to keep it shows that

WE LOVE HIM. (John 14:21)

Apart from learning about God, you also have another great privilege because you are a child of God. That will be discussed in the next study.

3

Memo

Thy word have I hid in mine heart, that I might not sin against thee.

Psalm 119:11

### TO LEARN MORE ABOUT GOD

Text to memorize: Psalm 119:11

If you find out that all God's plans for the world and for you personally are written down in a book, what would that book be worth to you? If God's promises to you and His expectations of you were written down in a book, would you spend lots of time reading it? In the next few minutes you'll be surprised at what you'll find out.

1. What does John 17:17 say about the Word of God?

### **THE WORD IS TRUTH**

2. By who was all Scripture given, that we may know that it is the truth? (2 Timothy 3:16)

#### **BY GOD**

- 3. What will God's Word (message or commandments) do for you according to:
  - a) 2 Timothy 3:15? WISE UNTO SALVATION
  - b) John 15:3? <u>CLEANSED THROUGH THE WORD</u>
  - c) Acts 20:32? <u>BUILD YOU UP, INHERITANCE AMONG THOSE WHO</u>

    ARE SANCTIFIED



- 4. Have you noticed the teachings about the Word while you were reading the Gospel of John?
  - a) What did Christ do with the Words of his Father? (John 8:55)

### **KNOWING HIM, KEEPING HIS WORD**

b) What place does the Word of God have in some people's lives? (John 8:37)

### THE WORD HAS NO PLACE IN THEM

c) If you are of God and belong to Him, what will you do concerning His Word? (John 8:47)

### **LISTEN TO HIS WORD AND OBEY**

d) What will a true disciple of Christ do with His Word (revelation or teaching)? (John 8:31)

#### **CONTINUE IN HIS WORD**

e) What must you do with the Word of God to have Eternal Life? (John 8:51)

#### **KEEP HIS WORD AND OBEYING IT**

5. What will you do if you love Christ Jesus? (John 14:23)

### **KEEP HIS WORD AND OBEY IT**

6. To which person does the written Word direct me?

JESUS CHRIST, so that you might have ETERNAL LIFE

through His Name. (John 20:31)

7. The devil will try to tempt and mislead us, but God gave us a weapon with which to defeat him with.

It's the "sword of the Spirit", which is <u>THE WORD OF GOD</u>. (Ephesians 6:17)

8. How did Jesus withstand the devil in Matthew 4:4, 7 and 10?

### THROUGH GOD'S WORD

9. What can you do with God's Word to prevent you from sinning against Him according to Psalm 119:11? "Thy word have I hid in mine heart, that I might not sin against thee"

### **HIDE IT IN MY HEART**

10.	What truth from the Word of God has recently had a special motor to you?					

- 11. Why must a Christian study the Word of God daily?
  - a. **SPIRITUAL FOOD**
  - b. TO KNOW GOD'S WILL
  - c. TO HAVE FELLOWSHIP WITH GOD (Just to name a few)

4

## Memo

### IN CONVERSATION WITH GOD

Text to memorize: John 16:24

Since we are serving the Almighty God, it's not too much to ask to give our best moments of each day to spend with Him. (For most of us it would be early in the morning). In a quiet place alone, I speak to Him and He with me. The Psalmist said: "My voice shalt thou hear in the morning, O Lord; in the morning will I direct my prayer unto thee and will look up." (Psalm 5:3). Let's look at other advice the Bible gives us on the subject of prayer.

1. Did Jesus go to private places to be alone in prayer to His

Father? (Mark 1:35) YES, HE DID SO MANY TIMES

2. How should we pray? (Luke 18:1)

### WE SHOULD PRAY ALWAYS WITHOUT FAINTING

3. What kind of attitude should you always have in prayer?

(1 Thessalonians 5:17-18) <u>WITHOUT CEASING, ALWAYS</u> <u>THANKFUL FOR EVERYTHING</u>

4. What is a prime cause for unanswered prayer? (Psalm 66:18) "If I regard iniquity in my heart, the Lord will not hear me"

**UNRIGHTEOUSNESS OR SIN IN MY HEART** 



5. What should determine what we pray for? (1 John 5:14)

### PRAY ACCORDING TO GOD'S WILL WITH CONFIDENCE IN HIM

- 6. What lessons, regarding prayer, have you learned from the Gospel of John?
  - a) What privilege does every Christian have? (John 16:24)

### TO ASK AND RECEIVE, THAT YOUR JOY MAY BE FULL

b) Why does God answer prayers? (John 14:13)

### THAT THE FATHER MAY BE GLORIFIED IN THE SON

c) What does God require of us before He will answer our prayers? (John 15:7)

### THAT WE ABIDE IN HIM AND HIS WORD ABIDE IN US

7. What must you do when you pray so that your prayer can be answered?

**IMUST BELIEVE**. (Matthew 21:22)

- 8. A few specific things that you can pray for is:
  - a. Matthew 6:11 OUR DAILY BREAD
  - b. Matthew 9:38 LABOURERS TO WORK FOR GOD
  - c. Philippians 1:9 **LOVE AND KNOWLEDGE**
  - d. 1 Timothy 2:1-2 ALL PEOPLE, KINGS AND PEOPLE IN HIGH PLACES
  - e. James 1:5 WISDOM

9. What can keep me from falling into temptation?

**WATCHING AND PRAYING.** (Matthew 26:41)

- 10. The prayers that work best are those that: (mark the correct answer)
  - a. Have the correct religious phrases.
  - b. "sounds like prayers"
  - c. Comes straight from your heart.

11.	What are you planning for your own personal time of prayer? (Write things down)							

You have probably never realized the great privilege you have to be able to talk to the Living God. All the grace, blessings and love He has shown you, will make you want to do something for Him in return. This will be handled in the next study.

It is wonderful living a life where you share everything with the Lord. There is a special way you can also share Christ with other people. You do that by testifying about what God has done for you. More about this in the next study.

Whether therefore ye eat, or drink, or whatsoever ye do, do all to the glory of God. 1 Corinthians 10:31 5

## Memo

### TO SHARE WITH GOD

Text to memorize: 1 Corinthians 10:31

If you truly believe in something, you will support it wholeheartedly. Lord, I believe in you like never before! I will serve and honour You, everything that I am and have I want to give to you. The Apostle Paul said it like this: "Whether therefore ye eat, or drink, or whatsoever ye do, do all to the glory of God." (1 Corinthians 10:31) In everything you do, big or small, ask this question, "Does this glorify God?"

- 1. According to Matthew 22:36-40,
  - a) How must I love God? <u>WITH ALL MY HEART, SOUL AND MIND</u>
  - b) How must I love my neighbour? LIKE MYSELF
- 2. How can I express my love for God and people?

WHEN I KEEP GOD'S COMMANDMENTS (1 John 5:2-3)

- 3. What did John say about this total surrender to God and His cause?
  - a) What must happen to a corn of wheat so that it can bear fruit? (John 12:24-25)

IT MUST FALL INTO THE GROUND AND DIE



b) What will the Father do if I serve Jesus instead of the 'self'? (John 12:26)

**HE WILL HONOUR ME** 

4. Now that I am a Christian I have a new attitude because of my relationship with Christ. If I am "in Christ" the old things have passed away, behold, all things

have **BECOME NEW**. (2 Corinthians 5:17)

- a) My new attitude towards things:
  - i. My new attitude is selfish / giving. (Underline the correct word) (Luke 6:38)
  - ii. Mark the 3 new attitudes named in this verse. Ephesians 4:28:
    - Steal no more Is a hard worker
    - Keep everything to myself
       Is lazy
    - Giving to those in need
    - Stealing if the opportunity presents itself
- b) My new attitude towards people:
  - I must be <u>KIND</u>, <u>TENDERHEARTED</u> and <u>FORGIVING</u>
     towards people. (Ephesians 4:32)
  - ii. I should <u>avoid</u> / look for fellowship with unbelievers (Underline the correct word), so that I can serve righteousness. (2 Corinthians 6:14)

- c) My new attitude towards myself:
  - i. In looking after your body, you must remember that it is the temple of

the **HOLY SPIRIT**. (1 Corinthians 6:19)

ii. Because the days are evil, I should be redeeming

the **TIME**. (Ephesians 5:16)

5. I must love my **BROTHER** (1 John 2:10),

5.

but I should not love THE WORLD OR THE THINGS OF

**THE WORLD.** (1 John 2:15-16)

6. Why does God want us to glorify Him?

(1 Corinthians 6:20) BECAUSE WE WERE BOUGHT WITH A PRICE

7. What will happen if we firstly seek the kingdom of God and His righteousness in our lives, before everything else? (Matthew 6:31-33)

### **GOD WILL GIVE US EVERYTHING WE NEED**

8. In your relationship with God, who receives the most in the end, when you share your whole life with God?

**IDO** (Mark 10:28-30)

9. To truly share everything with God, from now on I will have to

\_\_\_\_\_\_

Memo

12. What is your responsibility towards a person after he has received Christ into his life? (Acts 14:21-22)

### **EXHORTING THEM TO CONTINUE IN THE FAITH**

13. An effective testimony includes the following 3 points:(1) The state you were in before you became a Christian, (2) How you accepted Jesus Christ, (3) What Christ means to you now. Write your testimony in short here:

\_\_\_\_\_

Write a few names down of people you know that needs Jesus Christ,

to whom you will testify the next time the opportunity presents itself:

\_\_\_\_\_

You are aware of the fact that you must tell others about Christ, but you may still be scared to do so. Where will you get the courage from? This will be discussed in the next study.

And he saith unto them, follow me, and I will make you fishers of men. Matthew 4:19



14.

### WITNESSING FOR GOD

Text to memorize: Matthew 4:19

Suppose you come across an old friend, and the last time you saw him his health was so bad that you didn't expect to see him alive again. But now he is perfectly healthy. He tells you that he found a doctor that cured him completely, but he doesn't want to tell you the doctor's name. You would say that is impossible. There are unfortunately many people whom have been healed spiritually and still refuse to tell other people how they can be healed too. To testify is to tell others what God has done for you.

1. After Christ healed the demon-possessed man, he gave him an order. What other word did Jesus use here for 'testifying'?

(Luke 8:39) WHAT GREAT THINGS GOD HAS DONE FOR HIM

- 2. The Gospel of John teaches us a lot about being a witness.
  - a) According to John 3:32 testifying is telling others (Mark the correct answer)
    - what you have learned to be the truth
    - what you have heard from someone else
    - what you have seen and heard yourself

HE WAS FOLLOWING JESUS. HE HEARD, TESTIFIED AND **FOLLOWED** c) What did Jesus say was the work of God? (John 6:29) THAT WE BELIEVE WHOM HE HAVE SENT d) What did Jesus appoint us to do in John 15:16? THAT WE MUST BRING FORTH FRUIT What is the biggest thing that has ever happened to you? What is the most considerate thing you can ever do for another person? **LEADING HIM TO CHRIST** What order did Jesus give us in Matthew 28:18-19 to do? Name 3 things: i. MAKE DISCIPLES / TEACH ALL NATIONS

iii. TEACH THEM TO OBSERVE ALL THINGS COMMANDED US

b) What was Andrew doing in John 1:40-41?

3.

4.

5.

ii. BAPTIZE THEM

In what state is someone who does not believe in Jesus Christ?
 (John 3:18) THEY HAVE BEEN JUDGED ALREADY

7. If I follow Jesus faithfully, He will make me

A FISHER OF MEN (Matthew 4:19)

8. According to 1 Peter 3:15 I should always be ready to

BE READY TO GIVE ANSWER TO EVERY MAN, WITH MEEKNESS AND FEAR

- 9. Where did Paul go to meet people so that he could preach to them the Gospel? (Acts 17:17; 20:20)
  - a. **SYNAGOGUE** b. **MARKETPLACE**
  - c. PUBLIC
- d. IN HOUSES
- 10. Why should your testimony revolve around Jesus? (John 14:6)
  - a. **JESUS IS THE WAY**
- b. THE TRUTH
- c. AND THE LIFE
- 11. What must our message be, as witnesses for God, to those who do not know Him?
  - a) Romans 6:23 THE WAGES OF SIN IS DEATH
  - b) Romans 3:23 **EVERYONE HAVE SINNED**
  - c) Isaiah 53:6 <u>JESUS TOOK OUR SINS UPON HIMSELF</u>
  - d) 1 John 1:9 CONFESS OUR SIN TO JESUS IN PRAYER

The Christian life that is filled with the Holy Spirit is cleansed and filled with power. This new life bubbles over and flows out to other people. Do you want to be filled with the Holy Spirit? Here are four steps to follow:

- 1) Acknowledge your need for inner purification. (Acts 15:8-9)
- 2) Give your whole life to God. (Romans 13:1-2)
- 3) Ask God to give you the Holy Spirit in his fullness. (Luke 11:13)
- 4) Receive the Holy Spirit by faith. (Acts 15:8-9)
  - 1 Thessalonians 5:23-24

And be not drunk with wine, wherein is excess; but be filled with the Spirit;

Ephesians 5:18



## Memo

### FILLED WITH THE SPIRIT OF GOD

Text to memorize: Ephesians 5:18

How many times does Christians say that they want to do more for the Lord but they don't have the spiritual power to do so? There is only one answer to this problem – the Christian must get more of God's power through the Holy Spirit. This is why Paul said to the Christians of his time "be filled with the spirit". (Ephesians 5:18)

- 1. Jesus spent a lot of time teaching His disciples about the Holy Spirit, John recorded a lot of this teachings.
  - a) Whom, did Jesus say, will give us an abundant experience with God ("out of his belly shall flow rivers of living water")? (John 7:38-39)

### THE HOLY SPIRIT

b) Who will teach us all things? (John 14:26)

### THE HOLY SPIRIT

c) Of whom does the Holy Spirit testify? (John 15:26)

**OF JESUS** 



d) At what moment in a person's life, does the Holy Spirit work for the first time? Acts 2:38, Titus 3:5 (John 3:5)

### WHEN YOU BECOME BORN AGAIN

2. When did the apostles receive the necessary power to testify? (Acts 1:8)

### WHEN THE HOLY SPIRIT CAME UPON THEM

3. Accept for Paul's order in Ephesians 5:18 how do we know that we need to be filled with the Holy Spirit? (Acts 9:17)

#### PAUL HIMSELF WAS FILLED WITH THE HOLY SPIRIT

- 4. The things that keep us from living a spirit filled life can be seen in the church of the Corinthians. Thy had wrong attitudes, such as jealousy and spite, which shows that they were still: (1 Corinthians 3:1-3)
  - a. **CARNAL (1 KOR 3:1)**
  - b. SMALL CHILDREN (EPH 4:14, HEB 5:13)
  - c. NEED OF MILK (HEB 5:12)
- 5. What do you call the work that the Holy Spirit does in us when he removes all sin from us and makes us totally devoted to God? (1 Peter 1:2)

### **HE MAKES US OBEDIENT**

6. What did God do with the impurity in the hearts of the early Christians when He filled them with His Spirit? (Acts 15:8-9)

#### **CLEANSED THEIR HEARTS BY FAITH**

7. What must we do with all sinful and unclean attitudes? (2 Corinthians 7:1)

### **WE MUST BE CLEANSED AND SET FREE**

- 8. How must God sanctify and preserve us? (1 Thessalonians 5:23)
  - a. **SANCTIFY US WHOLLY**
  - b. SPIRIT, SOUL AND BODY. BLAMELESS
- 9. For the law of <u>THE SPIRIT OF LIFE IN CHRIST JESUS</u> hath made me free from the law of sin and death. (Romans 8:2)
- 10. The wrong attitude of the Corinthians (1 Corinthians 3:1-3) showed that they didn't have the most important Christian characteristic (1 Corinthians 13:13)

Namely **FAITH, HOPE AND LOVE**.

11. I receive the love of God through: (Romans 5:5)

### THE HOLY SPIRIT THAT WAS GIVEN ME

12. How should my relationship with God be after being filled with the Holy Spirit? (Romans 8:4)

WALK NOT AFTER THE FLESH BUT AFTER THE SPIRIT (UNDER THE CONTROL OF THE HOLY SPIRIT)

...not forsaking the assembling of ourselves together, as the manner of some is; but exhorting one another: and so much the more, as ye see the day approaching.

Hebrews 10:25

8

Memo

### TO BE ONE IN CHRIST

Text to memorize: Hebrews 10:25

You will realize that when you received Jesus Christ, you not only received the Father but also a whole new spiritual family. All other Christians have become your brother or sister. This family is called the church. You must make sure that you show a lot of love toward your spiritual family.

- 1. The followers of Christ were called different names in the Bible. Name three of these terms as seen in Acts 11:26.
  - a. **DISCIPLES**
  - b. **CHRISTIANS**
- 2. Since all Christians must work together, the church is sometimes called: (1 Corinthians 12:27)
  - a. THE BODY OF CHRIST
  - b. MEMBERS
- 3. Who is the head of the church?

(Ephesians 5:23) JESUS CHRIST



4. How important is the church to Jesus Christ? (Ephesians 5:25)

### **HE GAVE HIMSELF FOR IT**

5. To who must you be subject to be part of the church? (Ephesians 5:24)

### SUBJECT TO CHRIST AND OBEDIENT. BORN AGAIN

6. Where did Paul proclaim the Gospel? (1 Corinthians 4:17)

### IN THE CHURCH

- 7. What lessons about the church do we learn in the Gospel of John?
  - a) How will the world know that you are part of the church?

(John 13:35) LOVE FOR ONE ANOTHER

b) What is the pastor or teacher's responsibility to the church? (Ephesians 4:11-12, John 21:16)

### HE MUST LOOK AFTER AND EDIFY THE CHURCH

8. How should you treat your fellow Christians? (Galatians 6:2)

#### **BEAR EACH OTHER'S BURDENS**

9. With what purpose does the Holy Spirit give spiritual gifts to some? (1 Corinthians 12:4-7)

### **TO PROFIT ALL**

- 10. Some churches are powerful and filled with love, and others aren't. Which one of the following churches would you want to be part of?
  - a. The church in Jerusalem (Acts 4:32-33)
  - b. The church of the Laodicean's (Revelation 3:14-17)
- 11. What do the early Christians teach us about the apostle's teaching, fellowship, the sharing of meals and prayer? (Acts 2:42)

### TO CONTINUE STEADFASTLY

12. What must I do to please God? (Hebrews 10:25)

### NOT FORSAKING THE ASSEMBLY, EXHORTING ONE ANOTHER

- 13. A few reasons why I should attend church are:
  - a. GATHERING TOGHETER WITH FELLOW CHRISTIANS
  - b. **GOD COMMANDS IT**
  - c. TO SERVE IN YOUR MINISTRY
  - d. TO RECEIVE THE WORD OF GOD

Through faith you have become one with Jesus and other Christians. You should now join a church. This fellowship is very important, and the task is so big that Christians must unite in every way possible. You will continue to grow spiritually with the help of your church and teacher. Congratulations with finishing these studies!!